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 To help us plan our Wednesday Wellness Shuttle Service, please list 

your name, time of appointment and location on the sign up sheets.   

 The Recreation Activity Calendar for the current month is posted at 

each elevator in the display board.  (you will also find special             

announcements, the site menu and other important information located 

in this display).   Daily activities are posted at the elevator each     

morning.  Please note that the calendar may change with little or no  

notice. 

 Activities on the calendar that are not underlined are held in Phase 1 

(Chinook Dining Room).  Activities that are underlined are held in 

Phase 2 (Westwind Dining Room) 

FAMILY AND FRIENDS  

ARE ALWAYS WELCOME TO ATTEND 

 

Resident Council Meeting Guest Speaker 

Kathy—Remedy’s Pharmacy 

Speaking on Polypharmacy Monday, November 5th  

at 2:00pm in Pod 7 Up 



 

 

 

 

 

 

For all our new residents, if you have not received a Client 

Handbook, please let Recreation know and we would be     

happy to provide you with a copy.  

 

 

to Sunita for helping our residents making awesome 

Christmas Cards. We had a great 

time and cannot wait      to do this with you again!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Just a reminder to residents that tray service to resident rooms 

is for residents who are sick and cannot leave their room only. 

Trays requested that are not deemed required by your health 

care team will be billed to your room accordingly. Thank you 

for respecting this policy as outlined in your lease agreement. 

 

New Resident Welcome 

We have had a number of new  residents 

move into the community.  If you see 

new faces around, be sure to say hello 

and introduce yourself to your new 

neighbours. 

Zofia L 

 

December Birthdays  

Lena M. - 1 

Jamie F. - 1 

Dennis B.– 8 

Marlene W. - 10 

Ann B. - 12 

Edna M. - 17 

Ann T. - 20 

Frieda D. - 24 

Anniversary Party  

Noelin & Ruth Newton will celebrate 70 years of marriage.  Noelin & 
Ruth would like to invite all residents to attend an  

Anniversary Celebration here at         
Columbia.   

Date: December 17th, 2016 

Time: 2:00pm-4:00pm 

Location: Chinook (Phase One) Dining Room 



Fall prevention is everyone’s responsibility. Here are some of my          

favourite tips:  

1. Know your limits and know where to start, and then get started! That is the one 
lesson I have been learning over and over. I have limits, but with the right support, I 
can stretch the boundaries a bit. 

2. Challenge/test your limits. This comes with training. Check with your community 
recreation or leisure service department for classes designed specific to your needs. 
Talk to the class leader about whether they are aware of the safety issues for    
someone with your ailments. Or consult an exercise specialist who has an              
understanding of what exercises are safe and effective. You can then be assured that 
the coaches/trainers have the knowledge and skills to provide you with safe exercis-
es. 

3. Determine your motivation. In other words, why do you want to live life to the 
fullest?  What do you have to do to achieve this? My motivation is my family. I want 
to be the fun mom who can get up off the floor from playing, not from falling down. 

4. Seek advice.  This may mean an appointment with a physical therapist (PT) who 
can suggest appropriate exercises for you after thoroughly assessing your current 
abilities.  The PT can also help you set reasonable goals, and develop a plan in the 
event of a setback. 

5. Practise healthy habits.  Good nutrition, including calcium-rich foods and         
adequate protein, vitamin D supplementation and exercise – all contribute to bone 
health to reduce your risk of a fall and the fracture that may result. Remove or      
reduce unhealthy habits from your life, such as too much alcohol or smoking. 

6. Be aware of medication issues. Speak with your pharmacist if you are taking 
medications.  Ask if any of the prescriptions or over the counter products/
supplements/herbal remedies you take can contribute to a risk for a fall. Sleep aids 
and anti-depressants, for example, may decrease your alertness and make you more 
likely to fall. 

7. Check your environment. Do you live, work and play in safe spaces? Free from 
trip hazards ect. 

8. Be safe. Don’t take unnecessary risks like standing on a kitchen chair to reach the 
cupboard. Use a step stool designed for getting safely to those high places.  Better 
yet, if climbing a step ladder is no longer safe for you, employ a younger person! 

Everyone is welcome to join us at 9:15am Monday—Friday for our   

exercise program in Pod 7 up in the Westwind Building (Phase 2). 

Exercising as a group is a lot of fun! If you are unable to make it to 

exercise here are a few ways that you can stay active.   

 If you walk one lap around the path outside the building, you have walked 

1/4 mile.  If you would like someone to walk with you, please let us know we 

would be happy to help you.    

 Get in some extra walking by taking the long way to the elevator when you 

are going to meals, heading out or if there is a line up for the elevator. 

 Exercise while watching TV.  You can do seated leg lifts, knee lifts, arm/leg   

circles, marching in place, and seated side steps.  Exercise your hands by     

doing wrist circles, touching fingers to thumbs, or open and close your fist.   

 Using Resistance bands are a good way to keep your legs and arms strong. 

 Our exercise programs are designed for strength, balance, range of motion 

and preventing falls.  

9. Be not afraid. Fear is limiting, confidence is liberating. Once you have taken the 
steps to improve your strength, stamina, posture and balance, adopt the “can do” 
attitude. 

Pat yourself on the back for successes no matter how big or small. Too many times 
we look to how we fall short rather than standing tall with every positive 
achievement. 

 

Chloe Kilkenny, General Manager 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Kurt Roy of Kurt’s Kustom 

Photography for Volunteering your  

time to  photograph our program 

Remembrance Day 

Thank you to: 

Wayne King 

WOI Matthew DeMaere 

WOII Daniel Roy 

Sgt Michael Roy 

Piper Brenda Lockmuller 

Trumpeter Don Robb 

Soloist Sophia Makela 

Jean Walton 

Carol Bishel 

Trent Dawson  

Faye Dawson 

    We Will Remember Them 


